
Speech: Global Britain’s Bright Energy
Future

As you might just be aware, Brexit is dominating our political bandwidth.
Sometimes it seems we talk of nothing else. But this makes it all the more
important to keep in mind that there is a future and a world outside and
beyond Brexit.

In November 2017 the Government published our Industrial Strategy. Amongst
other things, it set out 4 “Grand Challenges”: the major global trends which
will affect every economy over the coming decades, and to which every society
will have to respond.

These are the challenges posed by an ageing population, the rise of
artificial intelligence, the changing face of mobility, and Climate Change.

If you were focussed purely on Brexit, you could be forgiven for thinking
that 15 months was a very long time.

But 15 months after we published the Industrial Strategy and those long-term
trends are still there, just as much as before.

In December I was at the Consumer Electronics Show in Las Vegas, where I
heard how the changing face of mobility will transform our energy use: from
low-emission vehicles to the rise of mobility as a service rather than an
asset, enabled by ride-sharing apps and self-driving cars.

And whilst 15 months may be a long time in the Brexit negotiations, it is in
a sense an even longer time in the world of Climate Change. I am sure you
will all have seen last year’s UN report, but I think it bears repeating.

After all, fighting Climate Change is about salience as much as science: most
people know we have to stop it, but they do not prioritise stopping it.

To remind you, the UN said that we had just 12 years to avert Climate Change
catastrophe.

That was last year. It’s now 11.

From heatwaves to hurricanes, you can try and ignore climate change, but it
has a way of forcing itself up the agenda.

It is no longer just a case of saving the planet for our future generations:
if we don’t fix the problem by 2030, we could see permanent harm in our own
lifetimes.

I said this was a trend to which every society would need to respond.

Clearly this is about the whole of society, not merely the Government, but as
a member of the Government you could ask me what we are doing about it.
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Firstly, I should say at the outset, as this is a myth I often have to
counter, that we are not and will not use Brexit as a means or an excuse to
lower environmental standards.

The UK is legally committed to reducing greenhouse gas emissions by 80%
between 1990 and 2050. This is a commitment that is part of our domestic law
through the Climate Change Act, not EU law.

Our environmental standards are already above the EU minimum. If this
Government had wanted to reduce environmental standards, we would have
reduced them already. We do not.

We are proud of our country’s record as a champion of climate change action
on the world stage, including setting the agenda by being the first country
to legally-bind ourselves to meeting the Paris Accords.

Reducing our environmental standards would not be in the UK’s interest. The
United Kingdom’s comparative advantage is in quality, not price, and that
includes high environmental standards.

Secondly, the Government is taking tangible measures to combat Climate
Change.

We have made a world-leading commitment to stop the sale of new petrol and
diesel cars by 2040. We will close our remaining coal-fired power stations by
2025 – and indeed, there were many days during the last year when we had no
coal-fired stations on the grid at all.

The UK is predicted to have enough capacity for 30 Gigawatts of electricity
from offshore wind by 2030, building on its current position as the world’s
largest producer of offshore wind, with 7.9 Gigawatts of capacity.

And we are making long term investments to advance this technology, such as
the £246 million allocated to battery research through the Faraday Institute.

But, thirdly, in Climate Change as in all things, we must never let the
perfect be the enemy of the good.

That is where oil and gas come in.

Yes, we must focus on a low-carbon future.

But the simple fact is that for the moment we do require fossil fuels to
deliver secure and affordable energy: we are not in a position to heat our
homes without gas or maintain our supply chains, our commutes or our rural
areas without petrol.

That need for oil and gas is especially pressing for countries in the third
world, who need affordable energy to grow their economies to a level we take
for granted.

Yes, renewables are better than fossil fuels. But that should not mean that
we ignore the role gas has to play in decarbonisation, when it burns nearly



twice as efficiently as coal.

Nor should we ignore the role the oil and gas industry has contributed to our
society.

This sector is estimated to have directly employed 37,000 people across the
United Kingdom last year, and a further 127,000 in related supply chains. It
has contributed billions in tax revenues, year after year, which fund our
public services.

And the Extractive Industries Transparency Report, published this week, found
that the UK extractive sector has an excellent track record on business
ethics, leading the way on accountability and transparency.

And the oil and gas industry has also played a vital and prescient role in
developing low-carbon alternatives, through investing in clean energy and its
contribution to technology and know-how.

It is hard to imagine that offshore wind would be so competitive now, with
the price down nearly two-thirds to £57 per Megawatt Hour at the latest
auction, if it was not for years of learning how to build and maintain
offshore platforms in drilling.

For all those reasons, the Government is proud to support the oil and gas
industry. The Oil and Gas Authority has played a vital role in reviving the
North Sea fields.

And the Department for International Trade is working closely with the
Authority and with Industry to increase exports from the UK supply chain, as
outlined in our Maximising Economic Recovery Strategy.

It should come as no surprise that boosting exports and international
investment is such a major focus for us, when oil and gas is a supremely
international industry.

For example, our recent support for Bapco’s Sitra refinery was in Bahrain,
with Technip as the main engineering, procurement and construction
contractor, and WorleyParsons as the main UK contractor – worth some £539
million.

There is also the Offshore Cape Three Points Project in Ghana, where UK
Export Finance provided $400 million as part of an innovative project
financing/reserve-based lending structure.

The project is going to continuously feed Ghana’s thermal power plants for
over 20 years; as well as helping Ghana meet it’s Paris Agreement obligations
by displacing heavy fuel oil with gas. This is the equivalent to taking 1.2
million cars off Ghana’s roads each year, or planting 152 million trees; and
it will support jobs across the United Kingdom, from Bristol and Aberdeen.

All that is part of the Government’s wider drive to increase exports. My
colleague Baroness Fairhead, the Minister of State for Exports, will headline
the Energy Exporting Conference to be held in Aberdeen in June this year.



This is all part of our wider Export Strategy, which we launched in August.
It sets a national goal to increase exports from 30% of GDP to 35% by
providing the finance, connections, knowledge and encouragement businesses
small and large need to export.

That international focus is only going to become more apparent as North Sea
production declines and huge new opportunities arise in places such as
Senegal/Mauritania, or in the East coast of Africa, which could become a
major new area for hydrocarbon extraction.

So my challenge and yours is to help companies export.

And my challenge and yours is to prepare for the future.

I mentioned earlier a series of global megatrends that the government is
preparing for, of which climate change and the transformation of mobility are
particularly relevant for our purposes.

But there is a different trend, of particular relevance to our present
political debates.

We are at the beginning of a Pacific century, after 4 Atlanticist ones.

The rise of Asia is no longer part of the future: one figure I often quote is
that according the IMF 90% of global growth will occur outside the European
Union. But that’s not 90% in the distant future. That’s 90% in the next 5
years. China alone will have 220 cities with a population of more than one
million people by 2030, when the whole of Europe has just 35.

But it is important to realise that this does not mean ignoring our European
markets.

Nor does it mean letting the perfect future be the enemy of a good future.

That is why I want to see us leave the European Union with a deal that
maximises access to European markets, while also maximising our freedom to
reach out to new markets around the world.

There is no perfect deal. But I can reassure you that the government’s goal
it to make sure we leave in an orderly way.

We do not want a no deal, which, while survivable, would cause unnecessary
disruption for businesses and for our economy.

And business should not want a No Brexit, which would undermine our democracy
in a way that is not only unacceptable in itself, but would also hardly be
conducive to a healthy business environment.

What we should be doing is leaving in an orderly way, so we can look to the
world and the time and opportunities beyond Brexit.

But also so we can look to the challenges beyond Brexit: of which Climate
Change is undoubtedly one of the most pressing.



The UK and the world are undergoing and must undergo a transition towards a
low-carbon future.

And the UK and the world’s oil and gas industry can play a positive and
important role here.

So I will leave you today with a question.

Where will you be on August 12th, 2026?

Certainly in my case I hope to be looking at the UK’s first full solar
eclipse since 1999.

There are some things we can predict for certain, years in advance.

Climate change is one of them.

Our commitment to work with the oil and gas industry to deliver the
affordable, secure, cleaner energy future is also something you can rely on.

And our commitment to tackle climate change is something else you can rely
upon: a fixed point on the firmament for any investor.

Based on our current predictions of solar energy use, it is estimated that
that eclipse will take up to 3.5 Gigawatts of power from the grid – something
the National Grid is planning for.

So who says the UK isn’t a sunny place in which to live and work! A sunny
place with a bright future.

Thank you.

Speech: Chief Secretary: Enterprise
Nation remarks

It is brilliant to be here this morning with such an amazing view.

I do believe that we are fundamentally an enterprising nation and that is one
of the many things that’s exciting about Britain.

Sometimes to appreciate your own country you have to travel overseas.
Recently I did a trip to Korea and Japan and they were saying to me, “How can
we get the same kind of start-up culture that you have in Britain?”, “How can
we attract that investment in early stage businesses? or “How can we have
that energy that we see every time we come to London?”

I think we’ve got to appreciate what we’ve got, and in the last year there’s
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been a 5% increase in business registrations.

The momentum hasn’t stopped. What is also very interesting is the attitudes
of generations that are under 21.

They’re more likely to want to start up a business than previous generations
and they’re doing it in droves, as we’ve seen an 85% increase in 18 to 24
year olds setting up businesses just in the last three years alone.

I had a group of those businesses called ‘20 under 20’ in my office in the
Treasury talking to them about when they’d start up their business what
motivated them, and most of them said that it was at age 11 that they’d first
thought of their idea. They struggled with some of the hurdles – like they
couldn’t open bank accounts to other sorts bureaucratic difficulties – but
they persisted and actually due to new technology, due to the availability of
things like YouTube and podcasts to be able to get wider advice or to be able
to network with a wider world – they ultimately had succeeded in their
ambition. It is those ideas, and it is these people that drive progress in
our country.

In the 1960s we had an expression the ‘jet set’ because only the very rich
could afford to travel round the world, but now thanks to new entrants it is
a lot cheaper now and many more people can afford to travel. Or, what about
supermarkets. I remember when getting pasta was exciting in the supermarket
and now you can buy all kinds of things from fish sauce to won tons; you can
get anything you want at your local Sainsbury’s, again that’s down to
enterprise.

Even the internet itself, where the derivation of that idea came from Britain
and great people like Ada Lovelace or Tim Berners Lee. Quite often we hear
negative things and of course there are harms that we need to deal with, but
a recent survey showed that 82% in Britain had said the internet had made
their lives better. None of us have to get bored waiting in a queue at the
supermarket anymore, we can use our time much more productively. We are
seeing all this progress and sometimes I think we take that progress for
granted. But the reason we’ve got that progress is because of the individuals
that come forward and there has never been a better system than the system of
free enterprise for harnessing the ideas and dreams of individuals.

For me it’s not just about economics. Of course, it is important that we get
economic growth up. Of course, it is important that people that are able to
afford to live better lives and that they are able to get better food for
their children and get better opportunities. But starting businesses is also
important for that sense of fulfilment and self-determination for individuals
and that is one of the reasons that I do love meeting entrepreneurs, because
you are people with dreams who want to bring those dreams to reality and
there’s something really exciting about that.

British start-ups are also an area where it doesn’t matter what your
background is. It doesn’t matter where you’re from. It doesn’t matter what
gender you are. If you’ve got a good enough idea, if you’re prepared to work
hard enough; if you’re prepared to fulfil those ambitions; or if there’s



somebody out there who wants to buy what you’ve got to offer, you can do that
and you don’t have to be ticked off by a piece of government bureaucracy.

I think that’s incredibly empowering and one of the areas that I’m very
interested in the whole area of female entrepreneurship, because we do know
there are fewer female entrepreneurs than male entrepreneurs. If we had as
many female entrepreneurs as male entrepreneurs we’d have 1.2 million more
businesses in this country, and I do see it as a source of empowerment, as a
source of being able to take control of your own life and run your own life.

So what can the government do about this? First of all I think we need to be
positive. Emma mentioned Brexit and the Brexit vote. I believe we will get a
deal. I believe we’re very close to getting a deal. It’s always darkest just
before dawn and I think that is the situation we have at the moment, but
there is a definitely a will and you can sense it across Parliament, and you
can sense it across the country that people who have been debating this issue
for two years.

There are various permutations of exactly what we could do, but we want to
get on with it. Leave the EU in an ordered way and in a way which provides
the security and stability for everybody to carry on living their lives, but
also so that we can carry on trading with the EU which is a vitally important
market, as well as reach out further into other markets.

I would point out that many overseas markets are already doing extremely
well, and we’ve seen our exports rise across the world. What does the
government do next? In my role as Chief Secretary to the Treasury I’m in
charge of public finances. We currently spend a £800 billion a year as a
government and this year will be the year of the Spending Review and that’s
where we set our government budgets for 2020. I think that’s a massive
opportunity for us as we leave the European Union to reform our economy and
to look at how we spend public money, and if we are we spending it right to
deliver the maximum possible opportunities for people across the country.

First of all the challenge is to be able to keep taxes low. Often my number
one job is saying ‘no’ to people who want to spend more money because I know
that ultimately for every extra pound we spend that’s a pound we have to
raise in tax, and we have been able to keep corporation tax at 19% which is
the lowest in the G20. We’ve been able to lower business rates, particularly
for those businesses on High Streets. I’m sure there are many people in this
room who feel that there are issues still with tax. I certainly think there
is a lot of room to simplify our tax system. I think it’s become over
complicated. So those are some of the things we need to look at over the
coming years.

The second area to highlight is infrastructure. One of the decisions this
Government has made is to spend more money on capital spending, investing in
infrastructure like roads; the railway network, fibre and broadband rather
than day to day spending. I think that’s important. But what we need to make
sure is that we’re spending that capital money in the right way and I’m very
interested in your feedback as small businesses. What would make the most
difference for your business. Is it rail connectivity? Is it fibre



connectivity? Where is it geographically?

What would make the most difference to making your businesses more successful
and in fact tomorrow I’m going to be in Felixstowe meeting businesses there
and just hearing from the ground up about what it is that will make the
difference in terms of capital investment.

Of course skills are vitally important. We’ve got a program of education
reform taking place we’re introducing new T levels. I was previously the
Education Minister we introduced new GCSE and A-levels and those continue to
be important.

The second area I’d highlight is improving regulation and red tape. I think
the government is always in danger of creating too much red tape. I’m
interested in how we can simplify that landscape and how we can make it
easier for businesses to engage. How we can flag up where there are bodies
which maybe not intentionally, but quite often unintentionally, might be
creating those problems. I think the biggest area I’d highlight of regulation
is the planning system. We need to look at cities like Tokyo which have a
more liberal planning system which make it easier for office spaces to be
changed, for new houses to be built and we need to look at what we can do.

One of the things we’ve just announced in the Budget is we’re conducting a
consultation on the ability to build up.

If you have a freestanding building you’ll be able to build up to five
stories without getting planning permission, and that is the the type of
innovation I think we’d need to see more of. We need to allow more spaces to
be easily changed. We need to allow new land to be opened up both for housing
and for office space and for manufacturing. Another subject close to my heart
is childcare. Again I think there’s still more we need to do on simplifying
the way we organise childcare. We spend £6 billion as a government per year
on supporting childcare but I think those are areas we can do better.

The final point I want to make before we go onto questions is championing new
entrants. It’s always tempting for government to end up listening to the big
players. You can often see that it is big companies will have large lobbying
organisations, big legal departments and I’m very keen as a government that
we try to make sure that we’re looking at how will everything we do affect
new entrants. How will that affect the people that have not yet got into that
market and part of that market.

This means looking at things like business support. We spend over £20 billion
on business support and that’s a combination of tax reliefs and other funding
through things like LEP’s but also through special grants for particular
sectors. I want to look at this through the lens of how we help new companies
start up.

And finally, I want to mention about the issue of women. We launched a report
recently that showed the vast majority of all venture capital funding was
going into all- male teams and I do think that that is a barrier that the
government has highlighted and we want to see more venture capital firms open



up and fund a wider variety of businesses, because there’s no doubt that if
you’re well networked, if you are based in London and the Southeast or if you
are male it is easier to get funding than if you’re not.

We simply can’t afford, as we’re leaving the European Union, we’re seeking to
become a more competitive country. We’re seeking to lead the world in
enterprise. We simply cannot afford to ignore huge amounts of talent, and we
can’t afford to ignore half the population or cities outside London. So the
Government needs to make sure that we are not skewing the playing field
against new entrants and ensure that those who fund businesses are also
looking beyond the usual suspects.

Press release: Fishermen urged to be
Brexit ready by registering with the
IMO

Under European Commission (EC) contingency proposals to enable it to grant
our fishing vessels access to European Union (EU) waters in certain
circumstances after Brexit, UK boats will be required to be registered with
the International Maritime Organization (IMO).

While future access to fish in EU and other coastal State waters in the event
of a no deal scenario remains a matter for negotiation, UK fishermen who want
to prepare for all EU exit scenarios should apply for an IMO number now.

IMO registration is free and all UK fishing vessels will have to submit their
IMO number to the Single Issuing Authority being established by the Marine
Management Organisation (MMO) – on behalf of the UK Fisheries Administrations
– to manage licensing for commercial fishing in non-UK waters.

Download the IMO registration application form. Fishing vessel owners should
complete the form and send it to ship.imo@ihs.com.

When fishermen have received their IMO number they should email it to
UKSIA@marinemanagement.org.uk along with their Port Letter and Number (PLN)
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and Registry of Shipping and Seamen (RSS) number.

Fishermen whose vessels already have IMO numbers should send the details to
the MMO, via UKSIA@marinemanagement.org.uk, so accurate records can be
maintained.

Published 27 February 2019

Statement to parliament: Consulting on
options to ban old tyres

Colleagues across the House will be aware of the potential dangers posed by
ageing tyres. In that context I would like to update the House further about
potential changes to legislation that the government is proposing to improve
the safety of buses, coaches, heavy goods vehicles and mini-buses.

This country has one of the best road safety records in the world. But over
1,700 people were killed last year on UK roads, and we are determined to
improve the UK’s road safety record still further. In my written statement to
the House on the 13 June 2018 I reported on the progress made toward the
ambitious goals listed in the government’s 2015 Road Safety Statement.

Penalties for using mobile phones while driving have been increased and
commitments for police funding to tackle drug driving have been exceeded.
Learner drivers can now gain valuable experience of motorway driving when
accompanied by an instructor in a car with dual controls. We are pioneering
new mobile breathalyser technologies, supporting the use of photographic and
video evidence in police enforcement, and going further than ever before in
investigating the causes of road collisions.

However, in recent years the safety of older tyres on heavy vehicles has
become a matter of serious concern to my department, and to this House. This
followed a tragic coach crash in 2012 in which 3 people from the wider
Liverpool area lost their lives. Mrs Frances Molloy, whose son Michael was
one of those killed, has campaigned unceasingly for a ban on the use of older
tyres on buses and coaches.

She has been vigorously supported by the Honourable Member for Garston and
Halewood, who has highlighted this issue in a number of Parliamentary
Questions, and tabled a private member’ bill on this subject on several
occasions. Responding to public concerns, in 2013 my department provided
guidance to all bus and coach operators on how to establish the age of the
tyres on their vehicles, and against the use of tyres more than 10 years old
on the steering axles of those vehicles. This was updated and extended in
2016.
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The Driver and Vehicle Standards Agency has also been monitoring compliance
with the guidance on age: Since June 2017 they have inspected 136,263 buses
and coaches and found 82 to be non-compliant. I am pleased to say that this
represents a non-compliance rate of 0.06% – that is, less than one tenth of
1% of over a hundred thousand vehicles inspected.

But I, with the full support of the Secretary of State, have been determined
to go further. In May 2018, in response to evidence that emerged from a
collision investigation, the Driver and Vehicle Standards Agency introduced a
change to roadworthiness requirements for tyres. In my written statement to
this House on 23 November 2018 I announced further measures to address
noncompliance with the tyre age guidance, and provide the basis for the
Traffic Commissioner to intervene in cases of non-compliance.

Importantly, this guidance also covered the misuse of older tyres not only on
buses and coaches, but on all heavy motor vehicles and heavy trailers.

A key constraint on this work has been the absence of robust and objective
evidence as to the effect of age on tyre integrity. But we have addressed
this issue too. In March 2018 I reported to the House that I had commissioned
specialist research to investigate changes in the characteristics of tyres
based on their age. I am pleased to tell the House that the investigative
element of this pioneering work is complete, and we expect to report on the
overall findings later in the spring.

Yesterday in the Coroner’s court there was another awful case involving an
old burst tyre which cost the lives of several people. Independent experts
came together to testify that here too age was a factor. Their analysis fits
with the department’s own emerging body of evidence. The government now
intends to consult on options to ban older tyres on heavy vehicles, including
legislation that could make it illegal for buses, coaches, heavy goods
vehicles, and minibuses to have tyres more than 10 years old. We also intend
to extend this consultation to taxis and private hire vehicles. Subject to
consultation, we would expect antique and heritage vehicles to be exempt.

I would like to pay tribute to Mrs Molloy, to the Honourable Member Garston
and Halewood, and to all involved in the Tyred campaign. Road safety affects
us all, often in the most direct and personal and distressing way. As this
legislation underlines, this government is committed to ensuring that the UK
continues to have some of the safest roads in the world.

News story: Market exploration: point
of care diagnostics
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Summary
On behalf of the UK MOD, the Defence and Security Accelerator (DASA) is
considering the potential for a competition to develop effective Point of
Care (PoC) diagnostic devices to aid the diagnosis of individuals exposed to
biological or chemical agents.

To do this we need to collect information to better understand the current
market capability for the provision of PoC devices to enable earlier
diagnosis and treatment of individuals exposed to a range of different
biological and chemical agents. This information will provide us with the
knowledge on what potential PoC diagnostic device solutions already exist,
novel solutions in development and areas that potentially require further
investment by MOD.

Please note that this request for information is not a commitment to
subsequently launch a formal DASA competition.

Background
Defence against debilitating infectious agents, including those associated
with biological warfare (BW), represents a key challenge for UK Armed Forces.
Throughout the history of armed conflict, Disease and Non-Battle Injury
(DNBI), particularly infection, has caused significant morbidity and
mortality among deployed forces.

There is a need for rapid diagnostic technologies for affected individuals
and personnel involved in response and recovery work.

Technologies that enable rapid diagnosis of individuals exposed to biological
or chemical agents are currently limited. They are time-consuming, resource
intensive, provide a limited identification capability and frequently rely on
reach back to laboratory facilities. This limits the clinical usefulness of
the results generated. PoC diagnostic devices represent an attractive
solution to this problem. These may be used in austere environments by UK
Armed Forces. They may also be used in a doctor’s surgery or at the patient’s
bedside. Regardless of location it is anticipated that such devices will
provide quick feedback and impact significantly on the trajectory of patient
care.

There is a requirement for novel PoC diagnostic device solutions, regardless
of technology readiness level, for eventual deployment by UK Armed Forces in
a variety of scenarios.

What we want
At present, there is a limited diagnostic capability within the theatre of
operations. More complicated multiplex technologies, capable of detailed
analysis of patient samples, are generally found at locations where
infrastructure is good and sufficient expertise is situated to analyse and
interpret complex data outputs. Simpler technologies may be found closer to



the frontline; however, their output is limited in terms of sensitivity,
specificity and diversity of targets.

We are interested in any PoC technologies that would enable the diagnosis of
individuals exposed to a wide variety of agents, regardless of technology
readiness level. These can be targeted at the agents themselves or at host
biomarkers that change as a result of exposure. Our ultimate goal is to
provide simple-to-use PoC diagnostic devices that are capable of complex
outputs.

It is anticipated that new PoC diagnostic devices will have:

minimal false-alarm rates
high levels of equipment reliability
high levels of specificity and sensitivity
capability for the detection and identification of a broad spectrum of
agents
function in all operational conditions
be as small as possible and deliver timely information

It is anticipated that successful platforms will be able to be exploited in
both the military and clinical sectors with applications in deployed
environments, primary and secondary healthcare settings.

By completing the Capability Submission Form neither DASA nor yourselves are
committing to anything, but your submissions will be used to help DASA focus
the direction of the work and shape the requirements for a possible themed
call in this area in the future. Your submission will also help us to
identify your interests in this area, and where appropriate we can introduce
you to your regional DASA Innovation Partner to discuss any future activity.

What we don’t want
We are not interested in technologies that will require sophisticated
infrastructure, logistical chain or need a high degree of user expertise.

We are also not interested in solutions that involve incremental or marginal
improvements of existing technologies.

This is not a competition and therefore we are not asking for costed
proposals at this stage. This is a market engagement request for information
exercise and we do not commit to subsequently launch a formal DASA
competition.

How to submit a capability submission form
Complete the Capability Submission Form (MS Word Document, 887KB) (noting the
word limits) and then email it to accelerator@dstl.gov.uk by midday on 26
March 2019 with “Point of care diagnostics” in the subject line.

Please only provide details of one product/capability per form. If you have a
number of potential solutions then please submit multiple forms.
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If you have any questions then please email accelerator@dstl.gov.uk with
Point of care diagnostics in the subject line.

How we use your information
Information you provide to us in a Capability Submission Form, that is not
already available to us from other sources, will be handled in-confidence. By
submitting a Capability Submission Form you are giving us permission to keep
and use the information for our internal purposes, and to provide the
information onwards, in-confidence, within UK Government. The Defence and
Security Accelerator will not use or disclose the information for any other
purpose, without first requesting permission to do so.
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